
DECLARATION OF SURPLUS AND INTENT TO SELL 
 

BACKGROUND AND RATIONALE: 
The Transportation Division has four buses that have exceeded their life cycle and  are 
considered surplus due to the cost of maintaining them in a safe operating condition. 
Repair is not normally undertaken when the cost of repair exceeds 50% of the 
replacement value of the remaining prorated life of the vehicle. The vehicles listed 
below have met the age and repair criteria for replacement. The District is presently 
using ebay internet auction for vehicle/equipment disposal and advertises the auction 
on the FCPS Purchasing and Transportation web pages. This resource has produced 
substantially more return than other methods of disposal. The vehicles for disposal are 
listed below: 
 
 
Side No.  Description   Mileage VIN    

802  
2001 

 International 115,400  1HVBRAAL11A913224 

803  
2001 

 International 116,616  1HVBRAAL31A913225 

807  
2001 

 International 112,800  1HVBRAAL01A913229 

808  
2001 

 International 130,240  1HVBRAAL71A913230 

  
STAFF CONTACT:  John Kiser, Transportation Division 
 
POLICY REFERENCE: KRS 45A.425 
 
RECOMMENDATION:  A motion is in order to: “approve the declaration of surplus 
for the listed vehicles, and authorize disposal pursuant to the reference.” 
 


